
Meeting Notes RO3013 

July 14, 2011 

Introductions,  (See attendees list) 
Mention about RWQCB process for disputes since Mark Johnson of the Board was there.  The 
consultants said this was not a dispute but that Mark was just there for help. 
Management not aware of Mark’s involvement 
Technical issues: 
Boring was performed at a thirty degree angle to horizontal and the log was corrected for depth 
along the way. 
Derek and Peng say that soil vapor is not required to collect vapor samples after source 
removal.  We need a reference for this.  Our stance is that soil vapor should be collected even if 
soil is low since there is no ESL for soil to vapor, the laest requirement is to actually sample soil 
vapor. 
Mention that water samples along the sewer lines needed since perc water is often dumped 
down the drain. 
They will submit a work plan for remediation and ask that we turn it around quickly.   
Donna mentions that we have a 60 day turnaround time but that we will try to turn it around 
sooner. 
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